Carlton Miniott Community Primary School



Newsletter

Dates for your Diary

26th May

Y1 & Y2 Visit to Bradford

FOS Disco

27th May

School Closes for half term

7th June

School opens

9th June

Musical Evening 6.30pm

10th June

Queens Birthday Lunch

22nd June

Y4 Noah's Flood Visit to Ampleforth

1st July

FOS Summer Fayre

6th July

Y5 Enrichment day at Thirsk School

Y5/6 Production (eve)

7th July

Y5/6 Production (eve)

11th July

Y6 Induction Week at Thirsk School

Sponsored Drumming

Well done to all the children who took part in the sponsored drumming event last week. All the children drummed amazingly well and the results of the 3 minute rhythm competition was high. Reception class did 47 rhythms per 3 minutes, Class 1—47, Class 2—48, Class 3—54, Class 4—52, Class 5—53, Class 6—47



Our visitors were very impressed with the standard of drumming and with the amounts raised by those who have already brought in donations. Please would you send donations into school by Wednesday 8th June at the very latest, thank you.

If you have any old mobile phones you have finished with, Osmond can sell them in Ghana to bring further support for the Project. If you would be willing to donate a phone, please send them to school before July 15th and I will send them to Ghana.

Building Works

As you will have seen the building firm have started erecting the fences in the KS2 playground so the building works can start at half term. From Tuesday 7th June, when children are arriving at school between 8.45 am and 8.55 am, use the double gates at the end of the layby to enter school. KS1 children using the drop off service will continue to drop their children at the path to the main entrance, where staff will collect them. Between 3.15pm and 3.30pm, parents collecting their children from the KS2 yard will also need to enter through the double gates. Entrance at all other times will be through the main entrance. Reception, Y1 and Y2 yard will operate as normal.

Enrichment Week

This week, the children will be focussing on learning about different

20th July—1.30pm

Sports Day and Sports Presentation

26th July

School closes at 2.30 for the summer holidays

Countries around the world and democracy as part of our work on learning about British Values.

Staffing

Mrs Mills—Moore has been appointed as the Class 4 teacher from September until Mrs Graham returns from maternity leave. Mrs Mills—Moore is moving up from a school in Bristol. The children will have an opportunity to meet her later in the term.

Friends Of School News-reminders

<u>Disco May 26th</u> - we are in need for volunteers for the KS2 disco from 7:15pm so if any parents are able to help please get in touch via the school office or speak directly to any member of FOS.

<u>Summer Fayre - July 1st from 5pm.</u> Any help greatly appreciated. If anyone would like to attend with a stall, or knows anyone who may be interested, please speak to Val Macmillan, the school office or any of the FOS team.

Next Non Uniform Day - June 24th. If your child would like to take part in this event we would be grateful if you could bring in bottles for the Summer Fayre. Children to bring the bottles to the main entrance where FOS will collect them from 8:40am. The bottles can be any type of donation, including alcoholic or non-alcoholic drinks. Used school uniform sale on July 19th

If any Y6 children have uniform they no longer need we'd be happy to receive donations; which can be left with the school office. There will be another used school uniform sale at school on 19th July.

With regards to other clothes recycling, we have a 'Recycle for Michael' bin on KS1 yard we do receive money back from this, therefore, the more we fill it the more we get back! Please feel free to donate.

Sainsbury's Vouchers

The Sainsbury's Active Kids voucher scheme has now finished. If you, or anyone you know, would like to donate some vouchers, please send them in to school asap, so that we can place our order, thank you.

Tables

We still have a few old class tables left, which are free to a good home. Please let us know if you would like one, before we break up for half term on Friday, thank you.

For up-to-date events information and holiday dates, please check the school website www.carltonminiott.n-yorks.sch.uk